


Second, we will initiate a rulemaking to clarify in our regulations that the RCRA Corrective 

Action Program has the authority to require investigation and cleanup for wastes that meet the 
statutory definition of hazardous waste, as defined under RCRA section 1004(5). This 
modification would clarify that emerging contaminants such as PF AS can be addressed through 
RCRA corrective action. 

The EPA is committed to working collaboratively with our state partners to advance solutions 
that stand the test of time, and I appreciate your engagement on these important issues. They are 
critical not only to the protection of communities in New Mexico, but across our nation. 

You are most welcome to reach out to my office if you would like to discuss this further, or your 
staff may work with Deputy Associate Administrator for Intergovernmental Relations Casey 
Katims at katims.casey@epa.gov. 

In the meantime, I look forward to staying in close contact as these efforts move forward. 
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